

Peyton Forest Elementary School 301 Peyton Road S. W. Atlanta, Georgia 30311 (404) 802-7100

> Cynthia Gunner Principal

NOTIFICATION OF ENROLLMENT IN FOCUS SCHOOL FLEXIBLE LEARNING PROGRAM (FLP)

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

Peyton Forest Elementary School has been designated as a Focus School under Georgia's ESEA Flexibility Waiver for the 2016-2017 school year. This designation is based on the school's 3-year average CCRPI Achievement Gap score, and we keep this designation until our school meets the exit criteria for Focus School status.

As a Focus School, we will work together with parents/guardians, our community, and Atlanta Public Schools to develop a school plan that delivers the necessary support to address the learning needs of our students and increase their academic success. One of the main interventions we are providing is a Flexible Learning Program (FLP). Focus Schools are required to develop and offer FLPs. The FLP offers extra academic help to students through tutoring, remediation, and/or other educational supports. The goal of the FLP is to increase student learning, grades, and test scores. **Your child is eligible to receive FLP services**. FLP services will begin at our school on Monday, August 22, 2016.

FLP Intervention classes will take place during the grade-level specials block and the teacher will use research-based strategies to deliver standards-based math lessons aligned to the Common Core Georgia Standards of Excellence for Mathematics as well as the students' individualized needs. To enroll your child in our school's FLP, please complete the attached form and return it to the school by Thursday, August 18th. Please be advised that even if this form is not returned, your child will be served by the school's FLP teacher until written notice from you is received. A parent meeting will be held to provide more information on the FLP services being offered at our school. This meeting will provide you the opportunity to understand the FLP services being provided to your child, as well as provide you with a copy of our school's written FLP plan. Please plan to attend the meeting on Wednesday, August 24, 2016 at 9:00am.

An important part of Peyton Forest's success is parent participation and support in developing activities to improve student achievement. We hope that you will become involved in our school improvement work as we continue to monitor student achievement and set high expectations.

Thank you for all that you do to support your child's education.

Cynthia A. Gunner, Ed.S

Principal

Sincerely